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Weekly Review

Theft of a pick-up truck was reported from 17XXX Fieldcrest Avenue.

Two separate storage lockers were burglarized at 10XXX 165" Street West. Cash and jewelry
were stolen from one locker and tools were taken from another.

Fraud Activity reported after the victim was contacted via text by a “loan company” that offered
her a personal loan. Funds were deposited into her bank account and she purchased $500 in
iTunes gift cards to verify the loan and provided the gift card numbers to them. She later
learned the deposits to her account were fraudulent.

A Traffic Stop, at 160" Street West and Excel Way, resulted in the arrest of a 22-year-old male
with a Felony Warrant out of Dakota County for 1% Degree Drug Sales/Possession.

Catalytic Converter theft continues to be on the rise. This week we took the following reports:

- A catalytic converter was stolen off a vehicle parked at 17XXX Dodd Boulevard

- Three (3) catalytic converters were cut off busses parked at 9XXX 163™ Street West

- Twenty-five (25) catalytic converters were stolen off vehicles parked at 20XXX Keokuk
Avenue

- A catalytic converter was stolen off a vehicle in the driveway at 17XXX Gillette Way

A 41-year-old woman was arrested for 5" Degree Domestic Assault.

Vandalism/Property Damage was reported at 4XX Romeo Drive after a Bobcat was found with
the windshield smashed out.

Officers were dispatched to 175" Street West and Ipava Avenue to check the welfare of a
female passed out behind the wheel of her vehicle. Upon contact, she showed signs of
impairment, failing SFST’s and was arrested for 3" Degree DWI after she tested a .21 BAC.

Another storage locker was burglarized, this time at 21XXX Heron Way. All of the victim’s
belongings were taken.

Patrol responded to Disturbance at 9XXX 202" Street West. After providing false information,
the suspect was identified as a 26-year-old male with a Warrant out of Anoka County for, your
guess it, Disorderly Conduct. He was trespassed from the store, jailed, and cited with new
charges.

Officers responded to a Traffic Accident at Jamaica Avenue and 162" Street West. During the
crash investigation, one of the drivers showed signs of intoxication. The 30-year-old male was



arrested after he failed SFST’s and tested a .16 BAC. Fortunately, no injuries were reported in
the crash.



